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Memo 
To: Alain D. Muise, Chief Administrative Officer 

From: Alix d’Entremont, GIS Technician 

CC: Danny Muise, Warden 

Date:  August 13, 2020 

Re: Renaming of Bernard A Pothiers Lane, Upper Wedgeport 

This memo relates to a road name change petition for “Bernard A Pothiers Lane” in Upper Wedgeport. 
It is to be presented to Council at the next meeting on September 8, 2020. Approval of a private road 
name change is done by the Civic Addressing Coordinator as per Article C25, Naming of Municipal 
Streets and Private Roads. This letter requires no action by Council and is simply for their information. 

On February 1, 2019 I responded to a request for information by Councilor LeBlanc via email and 
provided details on changing a private road name. This was forwarded to the interested party. On 
August 2, 2020 I received an email from Councilor LeBlanc informing me that a road name change 
petition had been completed, and I replied with further instructions on August 5, 2020. Also on August 
5, 2020, I received an email with a scanned version of the petition and I received the hardcopy version 
by mail on August 12, 2020. 

The road name change petition package is complete and contains the signature of 3 of 4, or 75% of the 
residents on “Bernard A Pothiers Lane”. The petition requests that the road name be changed to 
“Jane’s Lane”. The original homestead on the private road belonged to Narcisse and Jane Boudreau. 
The petition was filled in good order with no issues. 

I approve the road name change. There are no other roads named “Jane’s Lane” in the province and 
there are no road names containing “Jane” in the Tri-Counties. 


